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Society for Pidgin and Creole Linguistics
Annual Business Meeting 
(Paris - Virtual)
Monday, June 28, 2021
4:30 p.m.  – 5:30 p.m.
Venue: Zoom Room 4
Minutes of Meeting
Members Present
Executive Members:
J. Clancy Clements (President) 

Bettina Migge (President Elect)

Peter Bakker (Immediate Past President)

Nicole Scott (Executive Secretary) 

Marivic Lesho (Treasurer)

Shelome Gooden (Member-at-Large)

Eeva Sippola (Member-at-Large)

Peter Slomanson (Member-at-Large)

Nominations Committee Member:

Susanne Maria Michaelis

Other Members:

Ana Lívia Agostinho
Viviane Deprez
Minella Duzerol
Wiesinger Evelyn 
Other Members cont’d:

Joseph T. Farquharson
Linnéa Koré
Stefano Manfredi
Maria Mazzoli
Salikoko S. Mufwene
Katrin Mutz
Joseph Jean François Nunez

Nancy Chiagolum Odiegwu

Emeka Felix Onwuegbuzia

Paula Prescod
Nicolas Quint
Rachel Selbach
Chiara Truppi
Margot van den Berg
Tonjes Veenstra
Apologies for Absence: 
Rocky Meade

Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order at 4:46 p.m. (Paris time) by J. Clancy Clements.
Opening Remarks:
J. Clancy Clements welcomed the members and thanked them for their support of the conference. He also extended thanks to Isabelle Léglise, Nicholas Quint, Bettina Migge and Stefano Manfredi - the members of the Local Organizing Committee for the summer 2021 meeting.
Adoption of Agenda:
J. Clancy Clements called for a motion regarding the adoption of the Agenda.

Motion: Shelome Gooden 
Seconded: Marivic Lesho 
The Agenda was unanimously adopted.
Correction of Minutes

There was one correction to Page 4 of the Minutes. The name Harold Strong was changed to Harald Hammarström.  
Approval of the Minutes (Lisbon 2019)
· Motion to Approve the Minutes: Susanne Michaelis
· Seconded: Tonjes Veenstra
· Approved unanimously 
Matters Arising from the Minutes
1.  Updating the 1975 Bibliography of Pidgins and Creoles 
Joseph Farquharson had been asked to ascertain if graduates could undertake the updating of the Bibliography as a project. He reported that he had consulted students at the University of the West Indies, Mona in this regard but that timeliness and quality would be difficult to manage because students would not be awarded research credit for routine work and they would not receive renumeration.
Suggestions for the way forward came from the floor.  They included:

a. Paying someone to undertake the project;
b. Establishing an account with Zotero and asking individual members to add their work;
c. Contacting Sebastian Nordhoff to explore the possibilities at Glottolog;  
d. Using students at universities that offer research credit.  Shelome Gooden said that she students at the University of Pittsburg have the option of signing-up for research credit. J. Clancy Clements also said there were research credit possibilities at Bloomington.  

e. Sending a call from the Society for bibliography entries.  Members would submit their own publication lists and the Society would determine the subcategories.  This list could be supplemented by entries from students who would be commissioned to search existing books and articles for additional publications. 
The members agreed that supervision of the Project would be important.  Shelome Gooden would research the possibilities at the University of Pittsburg and J. Clancy Clements would think about a possible Project Manager.

2.  Guidelines for Nominations Committee 

Members discussed the possible criteria that the Nominations Committee should use in light of the need to widen the nominees for positions on the Executive Committee.  Gender, region and career stage were posited as important considerations.  There was a suggestion to distribute a brief description of the positions that were to become vacant and invite members to indicate their interest in serving.
3.  Publishers and Meetings 
The benefits of having publishers at conferences were not being realized because of the virtual meetings occasioned by the pandemic. J. Clancy Clements suggested that publishers could still have a presence if their links were added to the Programme and in the chats. Checks with Benjamin indicated that in the short-term, there was no interest in mounting physical displays or attending virtual meetings.  

Publishers who would like to be associated with future virtual conferences should indicate their interest to Nicole Scott.
Reports
A.
Finances and Membership 
Balances
As of the time of the meeting, the SPCL’s overall balance was US$8,681.06 (General Fund: US$5,823.61; Peck Fund US$2,857.35.  The balance is higher than usual because the Society did not have to pay fees to the LSA during the last winter meeting.
Peck Fund
The Executive Committee decided to move $500 from the General Fund into the Peck Fund since there were no costs associated with the joint winter meeting with the LSA.
Donations to the Peck Fund could be made through PayPal. The PayPal button link on this website was still active: https://sites.google.com/site/societypidgncreolelinguistics/stephen-peck-fund/stephen-peck-fund-donations 
Membership
There were 89 members in the following categories
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The following options were provided for paying the Membership Dues: 
Go to http://paypal.me/spclmembership and send a payment for the appropriate amount.  OR

Log into your PayPal account and use the send payment feature to send the appropriate amount to spclsociety@gmail.com.
The fee for regular members remained at US$40 and US$15 for student members. 

Participation certificates or receipt for membership dues were to be sent to marivic.lesho@franklin.edu 

Motion to Accept the Report: 
Moved: Nicole Scott
Seconded: Minella Durazol
Approved unanimously

B. 
Conference Update (Nicole Scott – Executive Secretary)
By the Society’s original schedule, the next meeting should be joint with the LSA in January 2022.  LSA’s 96th Annual Conference was scheduled to be held in Washington DC from January 6 to January 9 at the Washington Hilton.
The bulk of the annual meeting content was slated to be presented in person. Attendees who were unable or unwilling to attend the in-person meeting would be offered a virtual alternative. Registration would open in September 2021.

The format of SPCL’s winter 2022 conference would be discussed under the New Business heading.
Transfer of Presidency 

J. Clancy Clements thanked the members of the Society for their support during his tenure as President and expressed best wishes to Bettina Migge, the President Elect. He virtually presented the Ceremonial Gavel. 
New Business
1.
Upcoming Meetings: Schedule, Modes and Venues 
Bettina Migge asked the membership to comment on the following questions: 
a. Should the Society wait another year before it considers in-person meetings?

b. Should the Society accept virtual meetings as a regular feature?

The members agreed that the January 2021 virtual conference was successful, and it enabled members who were not generally present at winter meetings to take part. The members were in favour of maintaining the virtual meetings, especially since the Pandemic still made travel to the United States challenging. 
J. Clancy Clements moved a motion that a hybrid model be used for future meetings.  The motion was seconded by Peter Bakker and unanimously supported.
Shelome Gooden suggested that in the interim, a one-page flyer be placed in LSA’s booklet to maintain the relationship.

The proposed meeting schedule follows:
2022 Winter: Virtual. Not joint with LSA

2022 Summer: Originally, the meeting should have been joint with the SCL but the SCL indicated that it did not wish to hold a joint meeting in 2022 because it would be celebrating its 50th anniversary.  SPCL would encourage its members to support SCL’s meeting.
2023 Winter: Joint with LSA

2023 Summer:  Virtual. Bids invited
2024 Winter: Joint with LSA

2024 Summer: Joint with SCL

2025 Winter: Joint with LSA

2025 Summer:  Joseph Farquharson and Susanne Michaelis expressed an interest in hosting the meeting in Jamaica and the Seychelles respectively. A vote would be taken at the next Business Meeting
2026 Winter: Joint with LSA

2026 Summer: Joint with SCL

2.  Lifetime Achievement Awardees: Winter 2022 

The following were the agreed Lifetime Achievement Awardees for 2022: Peter Muysken and Derek Bickerton (Posthumously).  
Bettina Migge moved a motion that John Rickford also be a 2022 awardee.  The motion was seconded by Susanne Maria Michaelis. 

3. Lifetime Membership and Cost

An additional membership category – Lifetime Membership – was proposed.  It would offer members the opportunity to save money and/or allocate funds wisely and it would build the Society’s reserves. 
There was a motion for the Executive Committee to take the required steps regarding a possible constitution amendment to add a new membership category. The membership agreed not to vote on a figure but a percentage.  
Motion: J. Clancy Clements

Seconded: Shelome Gooden

The Executive would formulate a plan to manage the additional funds.  There was a proposal that the money be invested in a low yield but secure instrument or placed in an account with a higher interest rate.  

The Treasurer was asked to research investment opportunities and present the findings at the next Business Meeting.
4.  Updating Website Design

The Society’s website was to be updated to be more attractive.  Bettina Migge would engage a colleague to work on the design. The Executive Committee would determine remuneration.

Suggestion for the website were to be sent to Bettina Migge or Nicole Scott. 

5.
Election of Officers
The following posts were filled by unanimous vote:
a.  Member-at-Large: Stefano Manfredi (to replace Eeva Sippola) until 2023
b.  Treasurer: Eliot Raynor (to replace Marivic Lesho) until 2025

b.  Nominations Committee Member: Angela Bartens (to replace Angela  

     Bartens) until 2023
c.  Vice President/President Elect: Eeva Sippola (to replace Bettina Migge) 
     until 2023
Any Other Business
There was no other business.
Next Business Meeting

Winter 2022
Adjournment
6:37 (Paris time)
Moved: Bettina Migge
Seconded: Nicole Scott
Respectfully submitted,
Nicole Scott (Executive Secretary)
�Should we highlight this separately on the website right now, i.e. now with Eliot’s email address?







